
STAFF REPORT 
 
To:  Coastside County Water District Board of Directors 
 
From:   Mary Rogren, General Manager 
   
Agenda: April 13, 2021 
 
Report 
 Date: April 9, 2021 
 
Subject: General Manager’s Report 
________________________________________________________________________ 
Recommendation:  
Information Only. 
 
Award of California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES) Grant – 
Fiscal Year 2020 Community Power Resiliency Allocation to Special Districts 
Program 
 
In March 2021, the District received notice that it is recipient of a grant for $202,431 
from Cal OES. (The grant application was submitted in October 2020.) This award 
provides for adding a 5,000-gallon diesel fuel storage tank for generator and critical 
infrastructure use and a 1,000-gallon unleaded fuel tank to allow the District to 
operate 15-20+ days in a PSPS event or an emergency. 
 
 
San Mateo County Multijurisdictional Local Hazard Mitigation Plan (LHMP) 
 
San Mateo County is in the process of updating its Local Hazard Mitigation Plan 
and our District was identified as a stakeholder in hazard mitigation within the 
County. The LHMP must be updated every 5 years and is required to obtain 
Disaster Mitigation Act (DMA) compliance. The LHMP assesses hazard 
vulnerabilities and identifies mitigation actions that jurisdictions will pursue in 
order to reduce the level of injury, property damage, and community disruption 
that might otherwise result from such events. Adoption of the Plan allows the 
County and its Partners to remain eligible for various types of pre and post disaster 
community assistance including FEMA and State grants. 
 
The District has agreed to participate as a “Planning Partner” in the update process. 
The County has hired a consultant, Tetra Tech, to manage the update process. Staff 
will be asked to prepare survey responses and participate in a series of workshops 
over the next few months. A Draft Plan will be submitted to Cal OES and FEMA 
and released for public comment in August 2021. 
 



STAFF REPORT 
Agenda:  April 13, 2021 
Subject:  General Manager’s Report 
Page Two___________________________________________________________________  
 
 
ACWA JPIA – Insurance Refund 
 
As reported in February, ACWA-JPIA annually recognizes members that have a 
loss ratio of 20% or less in their Liability, Property and/or Worker’s Compensation 
programs (loss ratio = total losses/total premiums.)  In addition to receiving the 
JPIA President’s Special Recognition award for keeping claims low, in April, the 
District once again received a $34,000 refund from the Insurance Rate Stabilization 
Fund. (The District received a similar amount in the prior fiscal year.) 
 








